From: @gloucestershire.gov.uk]

Sent: 02 January 2019 09:38
To: WEB Local Plan
Cc:

Subject: Stroud District Local Plan Review: Emerging Strategy Public Consultation and Statement

of Coomunity Involvement

Attachments: FW: Stroud District Council Statement of Community Involvement consultation

Categories: Consulation response

Dear Sir

Please find attached our earlier response to the Emerging Strategy Public Consultation.

There is one significant change since formulating the table of responses to SDC in November 2018. This is in relation to the pupil product ratio we currently use to calculate the number of pupils arising from new housing developments.

Currently this is set as indicated in the table below

	<90 dwellings	>90 dwellings	Flats
Pre-school	7.3	8.1	2.2
Primary	26.7	28.0	2.7
Secondary *(11-			
16)	12.4	15.2	0.3
16-18*	1.6	1.9	0.2

However, in light of increasing demand from new housing, we have recently commissioned an independent review of our pupil yields and this has evidenced that the number of children arising from new developments has increased substantially.

We are therefore amending our pupil ratios and will be applying the new pupil yields from January 2019. The suggestion is that there will be two pupil yields one will apply to larger strategic developments of over 400 dwellings

In this instance the proposed ratios for each 100 dwellings will be:-

- 26 Pre-school children
- 42 primary school children
- 21 secondary school children (11-15)
- 1 post 16 children (16-18)

It is also proposed that an alternative pupil yield will apply to smaller housing developments In this instance the proposed ratios for each 100 dwellings will be:-

- 23 Pre-school children
- 37 primary school children
- 19 secondary school children (11-15)
- 1 post 16 children (16-18)

This change to the PPR's will of course require a greater number of school places than indicated in the original feedback. We will keep you informed to the process for this change Please contact me should you require any further information Kind regards

Place Planning Manager

Education Planning and Development

Gloucestershire County Council 3rd Floor, Block 4, Shire Hall, Westgate Street, Gloucester GL1 2TP

Tel: Email:

@gloucestershire.gov.uk

Think before you print - only print this email if absolutely necessary.

This email and any attachments are strictly confidential and intended for the addressee only.

If you are not the named addressee you must not disclose, copy or take any action in reliance of this transmission and you should notify us as soon as possible.

This email and any attachments are believed to be free from viruses but it is your responsibility to carry out all necessary virus checks and Gloucestershire County Council

accepts no liability in connection therewith.